SHAC Meetings 23-24



All SHAC Meetings will be held at Wylie ISD ESC, 951 S. Ballard Avenue

	SHAC Committee Meeting #1			
	 Introductions 			
November 27	 Orientation & Review SHAC duties & bylaws 			
November 27	 21 day challenge Ryan Eason – Medical City Healthcare 			
	 Setting the SHAC Agenda for 23-24 			
	 Compliance with Fentanyl Awareness 			
	SHAC Committee Meeting #2			
	21-day challenge update			
December 20	Review results from School Health Survey (22-23)			
	Mental Health and Wellness Update			
	Family Expo on March 2			
	, ,			
	SHAC Committee Meeting #3			
February 27	Fentanyl update			
	School Health Survey Follow-up			
	Employee Wellness			
April 16	SHAC Committee Meeting #4			
	School Safety/Drug Prevention & Awareness			

	SHAC Committee Member	Role*	Email
1	Michelle Maloney	Chair	michellemaloneytx@gmail.com
2	Nancy Joseph	Parent	Nancy.Joseph@childrens.com
3	Rhonda Blackburn	Parent	rblackburn91@gmail.com
4	Jacqueline Catchings	Parent	jacqueline.y.samuel@gmail.com
5	Meghan Hunter	Parent	mhunter@twu.edu

6	Melaine Nelson	Parent	mmnelson75098@gmail.com
7	India Hill	Parent	india.k.hill5@gmail.com
8	Bridget Krumbholz	Parent	bridgetk422@gmail.com
9	Megan West	Parent	meganwestslp@gmail.com
10	Brandon Schubert	Parent	brandoncschubert@gmail.com
11	Brittney Williamson	Parent	brittwilliamson2015@gmail.com
12	Sydney Sanders	Parent	healthylifestyles@whsptsa.org
13	Kalani Hernandez	Student	herkal292@apps.wylieisd.net
12	Scott Coleman	Parent	Colemanhd67@gmail.com
13	Amy Andrews	Counseling	Amy.Andrews@wylieisd.net
14	Liz Kown	Food Service	Liz.Kown@wylieisd.net
15	Amy Hillin	District Nurse	Amy.Hillin@wylieisd.net
16	Dawn Lin	Food Service	Dawn.Lin@wylieisd.net
17	Stephen Davis	District Advisor	Stephen.davis@wylieisd.net
18	Kylie Reising	Board Representative (non-voting)	Kylie.Reising@wylieisd.net

2022-23 SHAC in Review – Annual Report (TEC 28.004)

The Wylie ISD School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) met 4 times during the 2022-23 school year. The main focus for the year was a Local Wellness Policy Review. This included a review of Wylie ISD Board Policy FFA (Legal) and Board Policy FFA (Local). SHAC reviewed Wellness Policies and Plans from surrounding districts and compared them to current Wylie ISD policy. SHAC also heard from district staff and gave feedback in the areas of student mental health, the Wylie Way, employee mental health, and teacher retention. SHAC partnered with Children's Health to provide a virtual parent program on water safety and preventing child drowning. We plan to continue to explore more community programs along with Children's Health. We wish to thank outgoing SHAC Chair, Dr. Rhonda Blackburn for her service to the district.

The SHAC also completed a Local Wellness Triennial Assessment that is a federal requirement for the Child Nutrition Department. This was completed in May of 2023. The assessment includes 79 questions assessing the implementation of a coordinated school health program. The results of the Assessment will be reviewed in the fall of 2023 by the new SHAC. The 23-24 SHAC will set the agenda for the 23-24 school year on November 27. We are excited to welcome Michelle Maloney as incoming SHAC Chair.

SHAC does not recommend any changes to the Board of Trustees at this time.

Duties of SHAC

- Meet at least 4 times annually, post notice of meeting greater than 72 hours prior to meeting, and submit meeting minutes and audio recording to Wylie ISD within 10 days
- Recommend policies, procedures, strategies, and curriculum appropriate for specific grade levels designed to prevent physical health concerns, including obesity, cardiovascular disease,
 Type 2 diabetes, mental health concerns, including suicide and the usage of e-cigarettes
- Provide annual report to the board of prior year actions including:
 - Any SHAC recommendation concerning the school district's health education curriculum and instruction or related matters that the SHAC has not previously submitted to the school board;
 - Any suggested modification to a SHAC recommendation previously submitted to the school board;
 - A detailed explanation of the SHAC's activities during the period between the date of the current report and the date of the last written report; and
 - Any recommendations made by the physical activity and fitness planning subcommittee.
- Review and provide recommendations regarding human sexuality instruction prior to selection and approval by the Board of Trustees

For any questions, please email Stephen Davis, SHAC Advisor/Executive Director of Secondary Curriculum at stephen.davis@wylieisd.net.